HIAWATHA WATER BOARD

WORK SESSION
DECEMBER 2, 2014
Work Session was called to order at 2:30 PM by Chairperson Troy Andersen in Conference Room B at 101 Emmons St. Members present were Patrick White, Charlie Fridal, Bev Daws and Gary Casady.  Also present was Attorney Mark Parmenter, Water Superintendent Carl Ransford, Council Liaison Bob Wheeler, Mayor Tom Theis, City Administrator Kim Downs and Water Clerk II Sara Ries. Roll was called.

Patrick White moved the approval of the agenda.  Charles Fridal.  Motion Carried.

BUSINESS:
At the previous Water Board meeting, the board felt further discussion was needed to be able to make a decision on the request of fire suppression only to John Mangold’s business at 4625 Tower Terrace Rd., Cedar Rapids.  The November Water Board meeting was short 2 board members and attending board members wanted to have a discussion with all members. The Water Board wants to treat our customers equally therefore wanted to seek council from City Attorney Mark Parmenter as well to be sure a fair decision was made.  
The board asked about a possible connection cost for fire suppression.  Ransford said that within City limits the cost to hookup water service is ½ the cost of the pipe for each side of the street with a per foot cost for the length of the pipe. But, the City typically does not charge for fire connections and fire protection is an unmetered service.  The Water Department does not generate any income off of fire suppression; therefore there is no monetary benefit of supplying Mangold with fire suppression.  Previously Mangold did say that supplying him with fire suppression would be merely for the safety aspect of his business.  But, if Hiawatha does not supply a fire suppression connection to Mangold, he will have fire protection as he would be covered by Cedar Rapids and Hiawatha Fire Departments. 
Parmenter did say that since the Water Board denied a previous commercial customer water service then they should deny any future commercial customers water service to avoid any controversy; this should most likely include fire suppression.   The Water Board is interested in knowing if by supplying water service to Mangold, would there be more non-Hiawatha businesses wanting to relocate to this same area and possibly hook up to Hiawatha for fire suppression.  If this is the case then Hiawatha would error on the side of caution as we do not want to limit the City for future growth in the surrounding area.  If the City supplies fire suppression to Mangold’s property now and other non-Hiawatha businesses move into that same area and request the same fire suppression; that could affect our water storage for the future of Hiawatha.  Hiawatha would have to allow for those businesses in our water supply, even though technically that water is not being used.   
The water board will discuss supplying fire suppression to 4625 Tower Terrace Rd. Cedar Rapids at the December Water Board meeting, where a decision will be made.  
There was also discussion about making an update to the current rules and regulations about commercial water and fire suppression service.  The Water Department and Mark Parmenter will look over the Water Department Rules and Regulations and make an update accordingly to be approved at the December Water Board meeting.  

Charles Fridal moved to adjourn the meeting at 3:13pm. Beverly Daws seconded.  Motion carried. 
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____________________

Sara Ries, Water Clerk II
